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Legacy Pollutants Session Follow-up Attachment: CWA § 303(d) Listing & TMDLs and
Superfund

In follow-up to the April 2011 State-EPA-Tribe-Territory National Training Workshop on Clean
Water Act § 303(d) Listing & Total Maximum Daily Loads (TMDLs), EPA researched the role
that CWA section 303(d) Listing and TMDLs play for Superfund. Attached is the relevant
excerpt from the Contaminated Sediment Remediation Guidance for Hazardous Waste Sites1
addressing water quality standards and TMDLs. For purposes of PCB TMDLs, in the current
technical handbook EPA has drafted, the approach is summarized as follows:
In implementing a PCB TMDL, the EPA recommends coordinating with the Superfund Program.
TMDLs established by states, territories or authorized Indian tribes may or may not be
promulgated as rules. Therefore, TMDLs established by states, territories, or authorized Indian
tribes, should be evaluated on a regulation-specific and site-specific basis. EPA-established
TMDLs are not promulgated as rules, are not enforceable, and, therefore, are not appropriate or
relevant and appropriate requirements (ARARs). Even if a TMDL is not an ARAR, it may aid in
setting protective cleanup levels and may be appropriately a TBC [“to be considered”]. Project
managers should work closely with regional EPA Water program and state personnel to
coordinate matters relating to TMDLs. The project manager should remember that even when a
TMDL or wasteload allocation is not enforceable, the water quality standards on which they are
based may be ARARs. TMDLs can also be useful in helping project managers evaluate the
impacts of continuing sources, contaminant transport, and fate and effects. Similarly,
Superfund’s remedial investigation and feasibility study may provide useful information and
analysis to the federal and state water programs charged with developing TMDLs.

1

EPA’s Contaminated Sediment Remediation Guidance for Hazardous Waste Sites, December 2005, available at
http://www.epa.gov/superfund/health/conmedia/sediment/pdfs/guidance.pdf
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